
  

  

  

Newsletter  

 
 

 
 
After an extremely busy few weeks, I would like to wish all of our school 
community a very Merry Christmas. I hope everyone has a lovely break, 
enjoying the festivities with family and friends and look forward to seeing 
you all in 2025.   
  
 

A reminder that our school website is: - 
 

https://www.stgilbertspointon.co.uk 

  

  
December Update 
Hedgehogs and Red Squirrels performed The Nativity Story to parents, carers and family 

members on Tuesday 10th December. All the children were amazing, speaking clearly and 

singing with passion. Well done everyone!   

Thank you to Pointon Village Hall for enabling us to rehearse and perform on their stage.  

 

 

Music 

Our school choir have been busy as ever rehearsing for Young Voices 
next term! We have also been learning some sign language for one of 
our school songs ‘Try Everything’. At our school Christmas Fair, some 
members of our choir performed for parents. Despite their nerves, they 
sang beautifully, and we are so proud of them! 
  
  

Sports  
Our Year 3 and 4 children have been participating in an 'In House Inter School' Competition 

this year, competing against 24 other local Primary Schools. The Autumn term 
sport has been Archery and our new sports partners, Elite, have been visiting 
school and taking our scores regularly. The children won their group, the 
quarter final and the semi-final, reaching the final round vs Butterwick 
School.   

 

https://www.stgilbertspointon.co.uk/


We are pleased to announce that the St Gilbert’ Archery Team won with an amazing score 
of 114!   
 

  
  
When we come back to school after the Christmas break, all the children will have the 
opportunity to participate in a New-Age Curling development day and this will be the sport 
in which the Year 3 and 4 children will compete in during the Spring term.   
 

  

Parent Volunteer group 

What a fantastic start to our fundraising events this year! 

Thank you for supporting our school disco and Christmas Fair. 

We had such an amazing turn out to the Fair on Friday and we hope you all 

are now full of festive magic. Thanks to your amazing support, we made a 

fantastic £1,234.74.  

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and look forward to sharing future 

events with you all in the New Year.  

 

  
  



 

Key Dates    

 
 

 

 

December 
 
19 December    End of Autumn Term 2  

 
 

January 2025 
 
6 January    Start of Spring Term 1  
8 January   Young Voices - Sheffield 
20 January   Red Squirrels Flag Fen Trip 
 
 

February  
 

14 February    End of Spring Term 1   
24 February   Start of Spring Term 2  
26 February   Year 6 Houses of Parliament Trip  
  
 

March  
 

6 March    World Book Day  
20 March   Lincoln Castle Trip Years 1 and 2  
26 March    Parent Consultation meetings  
  
 

April  
2 April     Whole School Production  
3 April    Whole School Production  
4 April      End of Spring 2  
  
  
  
  
  
 


